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Share and Care
Whole School : Week 10 Friday 12th April

Kia ora koutou e te whānau,

Tough Kids Challenge 2024:
Wow, what an absolutely incredible day we all had at the Tough Kids Challenge last Friday. This was Mr Gilberts and my first
Tough Kids Challenge and it was AWESOME!!! We were blown away by the sheer size of the event and the incredible
organisation that has gone into making this such an exciting and successful event for the children and for our school. I had so
many amazingly positive comments and emails from other schools on the day and this week thanking the team. The festival
atmosphere, the incredible support, and awesome challenges were so well received by all of the schools.
Of course something like this doesn’t just happen. There are so many people, sponsors and organisations to thank for all of
the support in making this event possible. It is testament to the amazing community we have here at Mount Biggs that we are
able to run one of the biggest school sports events in the region here on our doorstep.

With that, I would like to thank Sam & Amanda, and Brent for their incredible generosity in allowing us to use their properties
over the week for the course and parking. Thank you very much, this wouldn't be possible without your support!!!

We have a massive amount of sponsors to thank starting with our naming sponsors New Zealand Specialised Coatings Ltd
(NZSC). We also received sponsorship from all of these incredibly generous companies and people who are listed below.
Please support these kind people in the future.

We also had an huge amount of support setting up and manning the course from our friends at the RNZAF, students from FHS
Sports Ambassador Programme and their teachers, and of course all of the Mt Biggs School families and wider community
helpers who set up the course the day before and who volunteered on the day. We have the best community!!!

A big thank you to the team from MVFB for the water and crew on the waterslide. This was a real highlight for so many of the
children and their families. I’m sure you had fun hosing down all of the competitors as well.

We couldn’t have had the amazing festival atmosphere without the stage and sound system. Thank you to Aster Transport &
Mechanical for providing the truck to use as a stage and to Graham for providing and setting up the sound system. Of course
thanks to Ange and Rebecca for getting the party started. Also thank you also to APB Electrical for the use of a chiller trailer
to keep everything nice and chilled.

Lots of amazing pictures of smiling faces and excited children were taken and we have some incredible drone footage of the
event. Thank you to our photographers who spent the day capturing these special moments. We will post photos in the next
newsletter once we have them all.

It was great to once again partner with Sport Manawatū for this event. It is fantastic to have your support, expertise,
equipment and help on the day. Thank you once again for helping make this such a successful day for everyone.

mailto:office@mountbiggs.school.nz
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We also want to thank and acknowledge Aimee, Olivia and the organising committee for the outstanding work they have done
in organising this event. They have spent hours and hours over the past few months planning and organising this entire event.
The work they have put in and the results they have achieved are really incredible. We truly appreciate all of the time you have
given.

Once again thank you to everyone who had a part in making Tough Kids 2024 an outstanding event for all of the children and
for our fantastic school.

SPONSORS
Roadrunner
APB Electrical
Forest Management
Fuel Supply
Atkins & Associates
Mitre 10 Mega PN
Fused Auto Electrical
Design Builders Manawatu
My Ride Palmerston North
D-Mac Joinery
PGG Wrightsons
Manawatu Tools
Cox Transport
Central Demolition
P&C Insurance Brokers
DK Construction PN Ltd
New World Feilding
Caltex Woodville
Mcdonald's Feilding
Hire a Housewife
Firmly Fit
Provincial Insurance Broker
Wenham Grain & Seed
Aster Transport & Mechanical

Kainui Cluster Senior Swimming Sports and Penhay Cup
Last week we had the Kainui Cluster senior swimming sports, Year 5-8. This was held at the Lido and hosted by Newbury
School. This was another great day for our children who competed incredibly well with some very good placings in their
events. We do not have the final placings but will share them once we get these from Newbury School. It was great to see the
children supporting one another and being great Mount Biggs role models. A big thank you to the parents, caregivers, and
whānau who came along and supported the children and provided transport. This was really appreciated.
We also had a Year 5-6 relay (Evie, Bruce, Georgiana, and Declan) team entered for the first time in the Fairs Country Schools
Cup at Penhay Cup Swimming meet held on Monday night. Declan and Georgiana also took part in the Penhay Cup. This was
the 85th running of the event which has a rich history in the region. Again a massive thank you Rebecca who looked after the
team and to the parents who were there to support the children.

School Camp
On Wednesday this week we head off to camp at Highland Home. We are looking forward to an exciting couple of days away.
We will update you next week about all of the adventures we have at camp.
Ngā Mihi,
Kyle Harris,
Tumuaki/Principal



WednesdayNewsletter

IMPORTANT NOTICES - PLEASE NOTE THE
FOLLOWING

● Interschool Athletics forms return by Thur 4th
April

● Scholastic Book Club return by Thur 4th April

IN BRIEF

TOUGH KIDS
THANK YOU - A big thank you to the Tough Kids
Committee (Aimee, Olivia, Fiona & Allie) for all the hours,
dedication, photocopying, planning, organising, late nights
you put in. It was an amazing event. Thank you.
LOST PROPERTY - I have Tough Kids lost property in my
office for anyone to check.

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB
Lucky book club order forms went home yesterday, please
can we have them returned by Thursday 4th April (next
week) Thanks

CALENDAR DATES
Term 1 (29th January - 12th April)

January
29th - School starts
February
6th - Waitangi Day Holiday
7th - Lunches start for term
8th - Home & School Meeting
13th - BOT Meeting
18th - Working Bee & Community Picnic
27th - Jnr Swimming Sports @ school
March
1st - SNR Swimming Sports @ Makino
5th - Lunch TUESDAY
6th - Kainui JNR Swim Sports
12th - Lunch TUESDAY
13th - Home & School Meeting
18th - Year 7 Immunisations
19th - Teachers UNION Meeting
19th - BOT Meeting
20th - Kainui SNR Swim Sports
21st - Lunch THURSDAY
22nd - Tough Kids
26th - Lunch TUESDAY
27th-28th - Whole School Camp
29th-3rd - EASTER Holidays

April
3rd - School Lunch
8th - Interschool Athletics
10th - Jnr Tabloid Sports
11th - Pizza Lunch
12th - Last day Term 1

Easter Holidays
Friday 29th March - Tuesday 2nd April

(school starts back on Wednesday 3rd April, normal time)
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Mt Biggs Dance Party
Saturday 18th May

Mt Biggs Hall * 7pm-late

Featuring ‘Turn It Up Productions’ DJ playing 80’s & 90’s dance music

Cash Bar * Supper * Auction
More information coming next month….tickets on sale end of April

Mt Biggs Hall Committee, raising funds for Hall Heat Pumps

Ben McDonald here from Te Kawau Junior Rugby. At the moment we are
struggling for Year 7 and Year 1 players for this coming season.
If you have children in these year levels and they are interested in playing could
you please email Ben ASAP tkjr.rugby@gmail.com
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THE EGG PROJECT

I am not sure if all families realise that this is an excellent and
easy Home & School fundraising project, that takes little effort

from school families.
BASICALLY order & pay for your weekly eggs online through

the EGG PROJECT…they are delivered to school
(usually you can pick up Wednesday afternoon or Thursday)
Prices are the same as supermarkets (but eggs are fresher)

OUR school GETS $1 for every dozen sold.
Win Win Situation.

Take a look at the information below….

I have information on Tough Guy & Gal in the office that
will be sent out next month.
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Shout Out to Our Amazing Kids

InterSchool Triathlon

Congratulations to the following students who participated in the

InterSchool Triathlon in Palmerston North, on Wednesday 13th March…

Year 5: Declan Cox, Bruce Parkinson, Georgiana Short, Laney Short,
Emmi Webb & Aliyah OFee

Year 7: Addison Bain & Year 8: Nathan Nel

Our kids did so well especially Emmi (4th), Laney (6th), Declan (8th) and
Georgiana (14th) -they were up against tough competition from all

Manawatu Schools. Well Done.
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Olivia Younger in ‘Horse of the Year’
Olivia competed on her horse “Sandhill Trussardi” she got a placing and ribbon in every
Elementary level 3 Pony test and came 5th overall.
She was the youngest in her class to place so high.
Congratulations Olivia
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Community Notices

This seasons Pine Firewood
for Sale

Ring Raewyn 0274532119 (TeRakehou Road)
4 cube @ $480

Free delivery in Feilding area

Are you going overseas for
the school holidays?
When you return, you can now complete a
digital New Zealand Traveller Declaration (NZTD)
before you fly back into New Zealand – replacing
the need to fill out a paper declaration
card on the plane.
Everyone coming into New Zealand needs to
complete an NZTD. You’ll answer questions
about your trip and what’s in your bags.
ou can complete it at a time that suits you,
n the NZTD website or by downloading the
NZTD app, and submit it 24 hours before
your trip back to New Zealand.
Download the NZTD app today!

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.travellerdeclaration.govt.nz_&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=6JcRaYycd8K1fxAJjIcWkAl7SO1s6jPIcbbRSHQ14PU&m=l1xcfChK1zvIk_x3tCwx6aQJ_8PsDAtMkq7G9Ju99KXfYCR-XHgWE_vz4aqCdORy&s=y6WUMJO65cLB0UM00ETnkNUtbcHaly7h8jL3ApifrFg&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.travellerdeclaration.govt.nz_nztd-2Dapp_&d=DwMF_w&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=6JcRaYycd8K1fxAJjIcWkAl7SO1s6jPIcbbRSHQ14PU&m=l1xcfChK1zvIk_x3tCwx6aQJ_8PsDAtMkq7G9Ju99KXfYCR-XHgWE_vz4aqCdORy&s=0kNUJUDBODmr6bltrtk5om-V8uoj4THrPkl2CMQ-lDU&e=
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Ōroua Junior Badminton Club
Ōroua Junior Badminton Club now running for ages 7 and up. Club nights are Tuesdays
during school terms, 6pm - 7:15pm, at the Feilding Civic Centre, until the end of Term 3

in September. $5.00 per night. First night free! Club racquets are available.
Please wear non-marking footwear.

For more information, please contact David Wasley on 0212491150.
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CAPE EGMONT VIRTUAL HALF MARATHON 2024
Want to walk or run in your own time, but also be part of a fantastic event? Then we
would love you to join us.
The Cape Egmont Virtual Half Marathon offers three distance options - 5 km, 10 km
and 21 km. Which can be completed any time anywhere from the 1st to the 31st of
July 2024. Simply record your time via Strava, Map my run, Fit Bit or screenshot and
upload through our website. Every finisher receives a medal and all money raised
goes to the Taranaki Cancer Society and the Taranaki Men Can Exercise Group. To
help those in our province affected by cancer.
ENTER AT: www.capeegmonthalf.com ENQUIRES capeegmonthalf@gmail.com

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__www.capeegmonthalf.com_&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=6JcRaYycd8K1fxAJjIcWkAl7SO1s6jPIcbbRSHQ14PU&m=PNToNkBAHF9smSKWx-R_1t-dJVU7RZuW3XC_a1cK_PIn2uNdOPpPsYZZvzdlzJrl&s=nLHuNp81NjWNQPFAgGa7_hFSD6_U46aTKq-1X926JPo&e=
mailto:capeegmonthalf@gmail.com
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TE KAWAU WINTER HOCKEY 2024

Te Kawau Junior Hockey is a club for small schools in the Manawatu Region. We do
our best to provide teams for all children and abilities from New Entrants to Year 8's.

Hockey Manawatu Winter Hockey 2024 starts Term 2 from the week of the
3rd of May and runs until 11th August in Term 3.

Intermediate (Year7-8) School Competition - 12 weeks

7 aside, half turf, 4x12min quarters.

Games will be played on Fridays (Div 1) or Saturdays (Div 2/3) at the Hockey Manawatu
twin turfs, there may be games at Massey University turf depending on team numbers.

Starts: Friday 3rd May 2024

Finishes: Saturday 10th August 2024

There WILL be a game the first weekend of Term 2 holidays.

No games from 8th - 21st July 2024

Primary (Year 0-6) School Competition - 12 weeks

Year 0-4 games will be played at the Hockey Manawatu twin turfs.

Year 5-6 games will be played at the Hockey Manawatu twin turfs, there may be
games at Massey University turf depending on team numbers.

All primary school competition games are played on Sundays.

Starts: Sunday 5th May 2024

Finishes: Sunday 11th August 2024

There WILL be a game the first weekend of Term 2 holidays.

Year 0-2 play 4 aside, eighth turf, 2x 15min halves

Year 3-4 play 6aside, third turf, 2x 15min halves

Year 5-6 play 7aside, half turf, 2x 15min halves
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All children need black shorts, black socks, a mouth guard, shin pads and a stick.

Fees for 2024 are as follows: Year 0-2: $50.00,

Year 3-6: $55.00,

Year 7/8: $60.00

Te Kawau Junior Hockey player registrations are now open and close Friday 5th April.
Parents can sign up to PlayHQ and register their child through PlayHQ website if they

wish to play using this link;
https://www.playhq.com/hockey-new-zealand/register/3c4365

If you have any questions please contact me.

Kind Regards

Aimee Fargher

Te Kawau Hockey Club

Email : tekawauhockey@gmail.com

FB : Te Kawau Junior Hockey

FB: Te Kawau Hockey

Ph: 0276965226

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.playhq.com_hockey-2Dnew-2Dzealand_register_3c4365&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=TGW3MD8fYFViQqDhrua3-GHv2dq5ZoG6_3N7bfflHKI&m=-EpxNHGzxJdzWcNmkiRt_o_gZJi5Ot6cBPdlxGZNaKF0xKYrwg1wGl4ckJjI9cie&s=a1IM5kmbJK62Z11a85m51S0dNdzZC3XVuNGzCo4Kdow&e=
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